[image: image1.png]uth
@@)ﬂbm

HERTFORDSHIRE




Youth Employment and Training Initiatives meeting (YETI)
Minutes and Actions

Area: Hemel Hempstead & St Albans
Tuesday 23rd June 2015 10:00-12:00

	Present
	Sharon Whiteman (Chair) - Youth Connexions 

Anna Sherriff – KEITS Ltd
Cindy Deacon – UK Training and Development 
Hayley Sharp – Youth Connexions

Karen Cox – Haydon Training

Kate Morrison – LHAA

Jess Gibson - LHAA
Fay Bowman – Youth Connexions

	Apologies
	Jane Devlin – DWP
Julie Tripcony – Youth Connexions


	Item
	Minutes and Actions


	Who/when

	1
	Minutes of the last meeting
As there was no representative from DWP/JCP at this meeting, it was decided the Action Point in regards to Child Benefit should be taken forward to the next meeting.
Action: Concetta Kyriacou to check the entitlement of benefit for 18 year olds.

Personal Development Sessions at St Albans One Stop Centre were not as well attended in April/May 2015 as earlier in the year, this may be due to a member of JCP staff not being physically present during the sessions, although they were updated weekly with attendees.

Dacorum Careers Fair on 1.4.15 did not go ahead due to local Schools having already planned their own events.

Oaklands Future Fair on 11.5.15 was not as well attended as hoped.


	Concetta

	2
	Youth Connexions NEET data
Fay reported that Dacorum have low lost contact numbers and currently 149 NEET YP. These are all being actively worked with and are all on the caseload of a worker within the team. 
There was a discussion about resistant parents and all attendees had examples of parents who were ‘influencing’ their children into not engaging or not being supportive of the Youth Connexions service or providers. It was also discussed about the different working relationships with JCP offices.
The following areas of both were highlighted:

Parents

· Whether it would be beneficial to have an open evening at the One Stop Shop/Centre, inviting parents and NEET YP and possibly having providers there.
Action: Fay and Sharon to discuss with team leaders about the possibility of this

· Karen highlighted they have a good relationship with parents as many want to have it confirmed of their YP’s attendance to continue claiming benefits.
· It was discussed whether parents associate Youth Connexions with Social Services and therefore Youth Connexions image needs to be improved.
· Anna highlighted that some YP are encouraged to cancel appointments to care for younger siblings.
· It has been seen that parents sometimes put pressure on YP to earn and therefore they are less open to training providers, is this due to the parent’s lack of knowledge about alternatives.
JCP

· The partnership between Youth Connexions and JCP is supported by St Albans JCP as they encourage and refer the YP claiming to Youth Connexions.
· The JCP relationship was further discussed when Karen Cox confirmed that she sends her attendance data to Aylesbury JCP as part of their working relationship to encourage YP attendance.
· Cindy Deacon is allowed a desk in Hemel Hempstead JCP for 2 hours per fortnight.
· Hemel Hempstead JCP has a sporadic attendance at YETI and it would be appreciated if they could attend more often.
Action: Hemel Hempstead JCP to be asked to attend the next YETI Meeting

Sharon reported that St Albans lost contacts were 94. Weekly follow up calls and door knocking has been scheduled. Currently NEETS are at 70.

	Fay/Sharon

Concetta

	3
	JCP NEET data/Universal Credit
No JCP/DWP representative present at the meeting. NEET Data was provided by email to Sharon which was shared with the meeting.

Hayley updated the meeting on Universal Credit training which Hayley and Sharon attended which was run by Hertfordshire County Council’s Money Advice Unit. Current low number of claims due to large number of gateway conditions. There are dates for roll out of new claims to Universal Credit across the JCPs in Hertfordshire.
Action: Hayley to forward with minutes benefits update information she collated from recent training, benefit rates and the Universal Credit roll out

	Hayley

	4
	Gaps in Provision
Local Provisions – Karen said Haydon has been a positive response providing functional skills in the workplace. They are receiving a large number of their referrals from Targeted Youth Support Service. Cindy agreed that the functional skills in the workplace are working but that she has a shortage of learners.

West House College – Cindy reported that West Herts College apprenticeship courses are requiring some of their learners to find their own work placements and therefore approaching UKTD. Fay confirmed there were also a large number of learners who dropped out from courses due to them not being matched to an appropriate course of study by the college. There was a lack of January courses which actually commenced, although a number were promised.
CSCS card - Another gap highlighted was the lack of provisions who offer CSCS card training in isolation. Karen confirmed that Haydon run the CSCS course alongside their in-house construction courses. The training consists of 40 hours guided learning, practical and a portfolio which ends with a multiple choice test. Karen said she would consider whether Haydon could offer this as a short course.
Action: Karen to consider if Haydon Training could offer CSCS card short course

Mental Health Support – Youth Connexions brief therapy is able to take YP onto their waiting list. The NHS welfare team are working with some YP. Fay highlighted an issue with CAMHS not picking up referrals due to their threshold being raised and so some referrals have needed to be referred 3 times before being accepted.

	Karen

	5
	Summer Activities/ Updates
KEITS – 

Working with YP 16+. They are starting to receive enquiries from school leavers. They are running a project for people with a London postcode and they are looking to source 20 new employers in Herts who employee less than 50 staff. They have courses such as First Aid and IOSH.
UKTD – 

Working with YP 16-24. Cindy reported that they have good links with TYSS. They offer the YP a two week induction. This enables them to encourage and retain YP.

Haydon – 
Working with YP 14-18. Having a meeting with Sharon from St Albans on 7.7.15 and Sharon will invite an ETA from Dacorum to attend with her. 
LHAA – 

Working with YP 16-24. Currently have 40 live vacancies for hairdressing and barbering. They are currently offering NVQ Level 2 and 3 in Hairdressing and NVQ Level 2 in Barbering.
YCH – 

Youth Connexions are running a National Citizenship Programme this summer from 16 and 17 year olds. St Albans still have space of their programme. 
Community Engagement events in both St Albans and Dacorum.
The Youth Connexions part of the XC centre is being refurbished. 

	

	AOB
	None
	


Plans for the next meeting:


	Date


	Wednesday 18th November 2015

	Time


	10:00-12:00

	Venue


	The London Hairdressing Apprenticeship Academy, Paramount House, 17-21 Shenley Road, Borehamwood, Herts, WD6 1AD

	Chair


	Kate Morrison
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